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�e Millbrook Mission: 
We share God’s love by being an open and inclusive community of faith, 

developing Christian disciples through spiritual growth, 
and serving the world through mission and ministry.
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Millbrook’s Summer Pickin’s 
Sundays this summer will begin with Carolyn 
McClendon’s famous “Coffee Table” in the fellowship 
hall.  A nice spread of homemade breakfast breads, 
healthy fruit, and hearty Fair Trade coffees will be 
available from 9-9:30 AM.  Stop by to get fueled up 
for your summer pickin’!
New this summer, there will be four class options 
for all adults and youth.  Participants will pick one 
session to attend each month.  Each session is four 
weeks in length: June 5-26, July 10-31 and August 
7-28.  The only exception is Sunday, July 3rd, when 
we will not be meeting.  
Pre-registration for Summer Pickin’s is encouraged.  
Millbrook members and guests can circle their picks 
on a menu and return them to their Sunday school 
teachers or the church office.  Menus will be mailed 
to church members, shared with Sunday school 
classes in May, and placed conveniently throughout 
the church.  Drop-ins will be welcome to all summer 
offerings except Home-Cooked Meal which has an 
eight-person limit.  Session rosters will be built on 
a first-come first-served basis, so turn in your menu 
soon!  

2016 Summer Pickin’s 
Good Square Meal: Build Your Basics
Enjoy a study of Philippians in June to see the 
gospel at work in a city still reeling from an influx 
of old soldiers.  An August survey of Ecclesiastes 
uncovers the wisdom of an Israelite sage who answers 
life’s injustices by enjoying its simple pleasures.  
Sandwiched between these two studies will be a July 
journey through the compelling stories of several 

Old Testament characters. Leaders: Jonathan Babb, 
Rebecca Hewitt-Newson and Jan Pender 
All-You-Can-Eat: Summer Scholars
Continue our Millbrook tradition of rigorous 
summer education with a June walk from Genesis 
to Revelation, the Bible’s full story in four-week’s 
time.  Then marvel at our past and imagine our future 
in a July overview of Christian history.  Finish in 
August with an exploration of Baptist identity and a 
bird’s-eye-view of our church’s own unique story and 
structure.  Leaders: Molly Shoulta, Brent Jones, Ryan 
Newson, Nancy Brown and Steve Carr
Carry-Out & Delivery: Sunday Serve
Serve our neighbors in June through direct 
engagement in Millbrook’s ongoing mission projects.  
Then experience two new ministries in July and 
August:  Throw a birthday party for neighborhood 
children and volunteer with Read and Feed, which 
literally means eating and reading with kids. Leaders: 
Jean Barrier, Greg Mealor, Katelyn McWhorter and 
Carolyn McClendon
Home-Cooked Meal: Prayer & Expression
This offering will encourage attention to the 
movement of God’s Spirit.  Our Art Studio in June 
will use charcoal as a medium for spiritual creativity; 
Summer Stillness will encourage the practice of 
centering prayer in July; and Spiritual Journeys in 
August will feature small group storytelling and the 
writing of spiritual autobiographies. Leaders: Celia 
Driver, Nancy Creasman, Andrea Dellinger Jones, 
Tom Pender and Aneda Jackson

Sundays in June, July and August from 9:30-10:30 AM
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Music Ministry - by Patti Lingafelt 

As you know, the Labyrinth Committee is sponsoring Walks for Peace during the month of 
May. We will sing a Hymn of Peace each of the Sundays in May in support of this emphasis. 
Interestingly, the Celebrating Grace Hymnal has included some wonderful hymns on this topic 
that has been lacking in previous Baptist hymnals. I hope you will take time to carefully read 
and pray the words as we sing (new words to familiar tunes). The hymns are:  25—We Are 
People of God’s Peace; 686—God Made From One Blood; 698—For the Healing of the Nations; 
254—Diverse in Culture, Nation, Race; and 697—This Is My Song. Further, we will conclude 
each service during the month with a song that was written in response to 9/11, Peace, Salaam, 
Shalom, a prayer for peace in English, Arabic, and Hebrew. May our singing, our praying, and our walking be reflected in our 
lives and may our lives touch other lives until “…In peace may all earth’s people draw together, and hearts united learn to 
live as one.” (This Is My Song, Hymn 697, stanza 3). 

MBC Youth - by Katelyn McWhorter

SAVE THE DATE

The Youth Committee will be hosting a potluck and bake 
sale June 5 immediately following the worship service! We 
want to kick off our Summer Pickin's with a few of your 
favorite vegetables  you have freshly picked and cooked! 
Please plan to be there and come ready to bid on fantastic 
desserts! If you are willing to bake something please see 
Katelyn, Forrest, or Cher. Proceeds will help fund youth 
trips this summer as well as provide books for our Read and 
Feed Sunday school session this summer.

Children's Ministry - By Rebecca Hewitt-Newson 
I want to make you aware of some special dates coming up 
in our worship and family life:
Wednesday, May 4: Our final family-focused Wednesday 
night program of the year will be missions-oriented. 
We will be putting together Care Bags for the women 
living at the Helen Wright Center in downtown Raleigh. 
Please bring donations of bottled water, granola bars (no 
nuts), bus tickets, individual bags of crackers or squeeze 
applesauces, gum, and toothbrushes. We will put together 
bags as a group and also include notes of encouragement 
that the children will decorate. 
•	 Sunday, May 8: Parent Child Dedication for Alice 

Jane Pearce in 11:00 am worship service
•	 Wednesday, May 11: Send off for the Emmerton 

Family as part of the Service of Endings (6:15 pm)
•	 Saturday, May 21: Park Meet Up for families from 

3:30-5:30 at Eastgate Park

Women's Ministry- By Cher Moss

Women's Ministry is in the process of planning our Summer 
"Enlightenment and Fellowship " programs to be held on 
Wednesday evenings during the summer months. Our first 
program is planned for June 8, 2016 and will feature Greg 
Mealor, Steven Lingafelt and Debbie Crumpler providing 
an in depth discussion of their Honduras missionary work. 
We will be educated on the people and work that is being 
done through a mission that is so important to our church. 
We will offer a meal before the program to celebrate some 
of the foods of that region. Please plan to join us at 5:30 
pm for our meal, 
followed immediately 
by the presentation. 
Look for our sign up 
sheet. Childcare will 
be offered based on 
need. Please come and 
support those who work so hard for this mission. Contact 
Cher Moss (or WMC) for more info. 

Molly Shoulta's Wedding Shower 
(Hostess and WMC )- By Cher Moss

A wedding shower was hosted on April 3, 2016 in the 
Fellowship Hall by the Hostess Committee in conjuncture 
with WMC to celebrate the upcoming marriage of our 
Molly Shoulta to Rob Tucker. The room was decorated in 
blue and white and a wide range of goodies were served 
including homemade varieties of cupcakes. We were 
delighted to host Molly's parents from Kentucky as well 
as our staff and church members. A great time was had by 
all with much laughter and joy celebrating such a blessed 
event in Molly's life! 
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May Cook’s Kornor - by Angie Hoomani

It’s almost summer; only three more Wednesday night dinners before we break until September.  
We will begin the month on the 4th with Salisbury Steak, followed by Chicken Parmesan on the 11th  
and end the month on the 18th with Barbecued Pork. 
Before we take off for the summer, we want to take time to remember all the people who have helped 
us this year. All the “Kitchen Angels” who have worked tirelessly to shop and prepare food for you each 
week, the people who have cooked and those who have served desserts, the volunteers who have served 
the food and to Joshua Patterson, our student dishwasher,  and all those who have helped clean-up 
behind us after the meal. It has been a true “family” effort from all of you. 
I want to extend a very special “thank you” to Jim and Angela Hatchell for their tireless work in the 

kitchen during and at the end of the meal; I don’t think I would have been able to make it through the year without you 
guys.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart.
Due to our increase in price of a dollar per meal and so many of you providing your special home-made desserts, it has 
been much easier to stay within our budget this year and we will actually end the year with a small overage. I have asked 
the finance committee if we can start a Kitchen Improvement Fund with our overages each year. It takes a lot of people 
working together to prepare any meal for a large number of people and the space gets pretty tight in what has been referred 
to as our “two-butt” kitchen. Any changes will cost a lot of money, which our church can’t afford at the present time. 
However, everything has to start with that first step and this will be our beginning toward the future.  A special thanks to all 
of you for making it possible.  
I will miss our Wednesday nights together this summer, but we all need a break and we will look forward to seeing you on 
Sundays. We will start our Wednesday’s of Food, Fellowship and Fun again after Labor Day on Wednesday, September 7th. 
Enjoy your summer!

Worship Experiment - by Molly Shoulta

We can’t believe it - the Worship Experiment is complete! We will offer a brief reflection time during our “Service of 
Endings” on Wednesday, May 11, but we want to offer other opportunities for you to share your experience. Molly will be 
hosting three listening sessions in May: Sunday, May 8 from 8:45-9:30am, Wednesday, May 11, 4-5:30pm and Wednesday, 
May 18 from 4-5:30pm. If you’d like to schedule another time, please email Molly. We anxiously await your feedback - your 
joys, your frustrations, your hopes, and your dreams for how Millbrook may continue to experience God in new ways!

Youth Sunday Lunches This Summer- By Katelyn McWhorter

You love to cook?  (Or you are really great at ordering food?)  Great!  The youth would love to have lunch with you one 
Sunday after church.  If you are interested in hosting the youth, please contact Katelyn McWhorter to sign up for a date. 
kmcwhorter@wcpss.net or 919-909-0299.  We look forward to having lunch with you! 

Q & A: Pastor Church Relations Forum - by Carolyn McClendon

The purpose of the Pastor Church Relations Forum is “to provide a link between the ministerial staff, especially the pastor, 
and members of the congregation” (MBC Paths of Ministry).  The Forum continues in its endeavor to respond to concerns 
of the congregation in the monthly Messenger Q & A.  We appreciate your feedback and encourage you to communicate 
with any forum member with your questions or concerns. 
Q:  How were the days and times for the Worship Experiment services decided? 
Answer:   The Worship Experiment process was an “experiment” in every way - from the worship styles, to the times and 
days. The premise for the Experiment came from congregational responses to “Let’s Have a Conversation” forums held 
by the Deacons last summer. There was a widespread interest in programming and broadening educational and worship 
initiatives. Days and times were chosen to try to accommodate as many people as possible - realizing that as a congregation 
of 200, it would be near impossible to get every person to every service. The first “Contemporary” Experiment was on a 
Saturday night, the second “Taize” Experiment was a Friday night, and the third “Multicultural” Experiment was a Sunday 
evening. While the majority of responses to the Deacons asked for Sunday night programming, the experiment showed that 
the best attendance numbers-wise was on both Saturday and Sunday evenings.  
Three listening sessions have been scheduled to provide specific feedback about the “Experiments”.  Please check the 
calendar listed in this Messenger and plan to drop in to a listening session with the staff – or schedule another appointment 
to lend your thoughts on the “Experiment.”  Thanks to all who participated in one, two, or even all three “Experiments!" 
Carolyn McClendon, Chair
Nancy Brown, Steve Carr, Celia Driver, Jim Fullwood, Andrea Dellinger Jones, Cher Moss,  and Forrest Nidiffer
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May 2016 Events
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1          6th Sunday of Easter  

Children & Youth Choir   9:00 - 9:40 AM 
Sunday School                      9:30 - 10:30 AM 
Chancel Choir                   10:30 - 11:00 AM
Worship Service                  11:00 - 12:00 PM
Handbell Practice                           2:00 PM

2 3

Adult Bible Study 
10:00 AM

TOPS 
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

4  

Dorcas Sewing                   3:00 - 5:00 PM 
Family Dinner                     5:30 - 6:30 PM
Called Business Meeting 6:00- 6:30 PM
Intergenerational             6:30 - 7:00 PM
Chancel Choir                     7:10 - 8:45 PM

5 6 7

8     7th Sunday of Easter
      Fair Trade & Backpack  Buddies

Listening Session                8:45 - 9:30 AM 
Children/Youth Choir   9:00 - 9:40 AM 
Sunday School                      9:30 - 10:30 AM 
Chancel Choir                   10:30 - 11:00 AM
Worship Service                  11:00 - 12:00 PM
Labyrinth Prayer Walk       5:00 -  6:00 PM

9

Forum Meetings 
6:30 PM

Deacons Meeting 
7:15 PM

10

Adult Bible Study 
10:00 AM

TOPS 
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

11  

Staff Meeting                         2:00 PM
Dorcas Sewing                   3:00 - 5:00 PM 
Listening Session                    4:00 - 5:30 PM
Family Dinner                     5:30 - 6:30 PM
Service of Endings              6:30 - 7:00 PM
Chancel Choir                     7:10 - 8:45 PM

12 13 14

15        Pentecost Sunday

Children & Youth Choir   9:00 - 9:40 AM 
Sunday School                      9:30 - 10:30 AM 
Chancel Choir                   10:30 - 11:00 AM
Worship Service                  11:00 - 12:00 PM
Handbell Practice                           2:00 PM

16 17

Adult Bible Study 
10:00 AM

TOPS 
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

18  

Staff Meeting                         2:00 PM
Dorcas Sewing                   3:00 - 5:00 PM 
Listening Session                    4:00 - 5:30 PM
Family Dinner                     5:30 - 6:30 PM
Business Session               6:30 - 7:00 PM
Chancel Choir                           7:10 - 8:45 PM

19 20 21

Children's Ministry 
Park Meet up  
3:30-5:30 PM

22             Trinity Sunday

Children/Youth Choir   9:00 - 9:40 AM 
Sunday School                      9:30 - 10:30 AM 
Chancel Choir                   10:30 - 11:00 AM
Worship Service                  11:00 - 12:00 PM
Blessing of Gardens                    12:15 PM
Staff Planning Meeting 12:30 -  3:15 PM
Senior Resources               3:30 - 5:00 PM

23 24

Adult Bible Study 
10:00 AM

TOPS 
10:00 AM -12:00 PM

25                                  

Preschool Graduation  
10:00 AM  

26

Preschool  
Last Day

27 28

29      2nd Sunday after Pentecost

Children/Youth Choir   9:00 - 9:40 AM 
Sunday School                      9:30 - 10:30 AM 
Chancel Choir                   10:30 - 11:00 AM
Worship Service                  11:00 - 12:00 PM

30

Memorial Day
(Office Closed)

31



Sunday May 1 May 8 May 15 May 22 May 29
Deacon Of 
The Week

Jane Pearce Jan Pender Rod Tharrington Wanda Womack Jonathan Babb

Usher 
Captain

Jack Harvey Bill Pearce Joe King Ron Creasman Davena Rice

Tellers
Treva & Joe 
Patterson

Bob Crumpler
Joe King

Bruce Ballard
Steve Sherron

Jim Fullwood
Steve Sherron

Treva & Joe  
Patterson

Extended 
Session

Joyce Pearce
Marilyn Reese

Karen Emmerton
Aneda Jackson

Kaye Catoe
Mary Holloway

Deborah 
Tharrington
Kelly Pearce

Teresa Dawson
Mary Lou Orr

Denise Watson
Chad & Marlene Ingham

Kim Odishoo
Brenda Moore

Rod Tharrington
Forrest Nidiffer

Marie Malpass
Sylvia Doles

Steven Lingafelt

Sound 
Board

Brianna Johnston Rotating Reggie Jackson Brett Emmerton Reggie Jackson

Service Schedule
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  4  Ellen Hinton  
Abigail Grace Powell  

  6  Alexis Ingham

  7  Cameron Watson  
Michael Helsabeck

  8  John Helsabeck

  9  Mary Caldwell

10 Graham Kennedy  

17 Carol Radcliffe 
John Dixon 
David Grand   

19 Rachel  Wilson  

20 Marianne Barrier  

21 Clara  Underwood   
Nancy Stevens 
Susan Pearce

23	Lillian Dawson 

24 Mike McKeown 

25 Don Batts

26 Crissty Martin 
Jean Joyner 
Michelle Parks

29 Brilyn Johnston 

30 Maria Maddox

May Birthdays

Wednesday May 4 May 11 May 18

Dinner Menu

Salisbury Steak
Garlic Smashed Potatoes

Corn or Green Beans
Salad Bar
Biscuits

Assorted Desserts

Chicken Parmesan
Linguine

Roasted Vegetables
Salad Bar

Texas Toast
Assorted Desserts

Pork Barbecue
Baked Beans

Cole Slaw
Salad Bar

Hush Puppies
Assorted Desserts

Dinner Servers
Melanie Mattox

Jane Pearce
Kim Scott

Sylvia Doles
Betty Niswonger

Bob Marsh

Jean Barrier
Grady Moss
Cher Moss

Nursery Sheri Greene Sheri Greene Sheri Greene

CONGRATULATIONS!
Congratulations to Christine Fisher for 
completing her certification in Massage Therapy 
from the College of Wilmington.  She is 
presently working at Massage Envy at Brier 
Creek and is a part time Technician at Results 
Physiotherapy at Cameron Village.
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Report of the Treasurer - March 2016

Brought Forward February 29, 2016 $68,407.05

Budget Income, Month of March

Tithes & Offerings $23,032.70

Other Budget Receipts $5,791.25

Total Receipts, March 2016 $28,823.95

Total Expenditures, March 2016 $30,991.02

Cash on Hand, March 31, 2016 $66,239.98

Budget Requirement for March $33,077.75

Budget Income for March $28,823.95

Budget Standing for March ($4,253.80)

Budget Requirement Year-To-Date $99,233.25

Budget Income Year-To-Date $110,803.96

Budget Standing Year-To-Date 11,570.71

Thank You!

     Dear Children and Youth,
There's a country song on the radio these days that has the 
lyrics "You've got a soul and you know how to use it."  That 
was our children and youth on Sunday, April 17th when they 
led worship! 
We truly cannot express how proud we are of  their hard 
work and talent they displayed. Thank you for sharing your 
voices, your instrumental talents, your humor, your faith and 
your soul with us. You all did a great job and we are already 
looking forward to our next Children and Youth Sunday!  
We love you all dearly!
     With gratitude and love,
     Katelyn, Rebecca, and Patti

     Dearest Millbrook,
Rob and I are so overwhelmed with your outpouring of love 
and well wishes at our shower.  We are so excited to begin life 
together (and back in the same state!) and we are tickled to 
have been "showered" with supplies to begin our adventure.  
We are grateful for the Millbrook family. 
     Love,
     Molly Shoulta & Rob Tucker

     Dear Millbrook,
Thank you for doing an excellent job hosting Mirra's 
memorial service.  She loved Millbrook and was happy 
when Rev. Stillerman transferred to Sardis.  It felt like 
home. 
     Sincerely,
     Sarah Almblad (Mirra's sister)

Dear MBC,
We appreciate everyone who was able to come out to our 
50th Anniversary Event. It is our hope that everyone had a 
chance to socialize and have fun. I have heard from many 
folks that you guys really had fun. We could not have made 
the day a success without the volunteers!
Thank you to our committee (Anne Reed, Amy Bodle, 
Deborah Tharrington, Diane Chudger, Kathy Backhaus, 
Kim Pederson, Minita Little, and Rebecca Hewitt-
Newson) for planning ahead, setting up, decorating, 
advertising, buying supplies, gathering supplies, serving 
food, taking photos, staying late to clean up and helping with 
activities the day of our celebration.
We also really appreciated the many other volunteers,
Anna Brown, Bruce Ballard, Cecil Greene, Jack Barrier, 
Jean Barrier, Molly Shoulta and many others who helped 
out during the event. Thank you for your support and for 
joining us in celebrating 50 years of continuing to invest
in young children. We strive to help children develop to their 
full potential.  
     Thank you,
     Suzanne Holleman, Preschool Director
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Lectionary Texts for May

May 1  -  Sixth Sunday of Easter - White
Acts 16:9-15; Psalm 67; John 14:23-39; 
Revelation 21:1-10, 22-22:5

May 8 -  Seventhth Sunday of Easter - White
Acts 16:16-34; Psalm 97; John 17:20-26; 
Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 20-21

May 15 - Pentecost Sunday - Red
Acts 2:1-21; Psalm 104:24-34,35b;   
Romans 8:14-17; John 14:8-17 (25-27)

May 22 - Trinity Sunday - White
Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31; Romans 5:1-5; 
Psalm 8; John 16:12-15

May 29 - Second Sunday after Pentecost - Green
1 Kings 18:20-21, (22-29), 30-39;  
Galatians 1:1-12; Luke 7:1-10; Psalm 96

Sunday Opportunities at Millbrook
9:30 AM - Sunday School for all ages

11:00 AM - Worship Service

Te l e p h o n e :  919-876-1519 |  Fa x :  919-876-2580 |  We b  S i t e :  www.M i l lb rookBapt i s tChurch.org

MBC Staff 
Every Member Ministering 

Franka Hawkins • Administrative Assistant
office@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Ron Heckman • Accompanist
accompanist@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Suzanne Holleman • Preschool Director
preschool.director@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Andrea Dellinger Jones • Pastor
	 pastor@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Patti Lingafelt • Minister of Music & Organist
music@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Rebecca Hewitt-Newson • Minister with Children
children@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Katelyn McWhorter • Youth Director
youth@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Molly Shoulta • Interim Associate Pastor
molly@millbrookbaptistchurch.org

Millbrook Baptist Church
1519 E. Millbrook Road
Raleigh, NC 27609

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED


